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Response to Gov. M. Jodi Rell's Health Care Initiative
 

Statement by Juan A. Figueroa, President, 
Universal Health Care Foundation of Connecticut
 

We are pleased that Gov. M. Jodi Rell has announced an initiative to address the health care crisis in Connecticut.  We are equally pleased that her proposal recognizes the importance of ensuring that every adult and child has universal access to health care. With more than 400,000 uninsured people in the state, it is critical that we have political leadership and commitment on this issue at all levels of state government. 

Now that leaders in both parties have agreed that all residents should have health coverage, the question is what is the best way to reach this mutual goal. To find the right universal health care solution for Connecticut, will require an open, honest and vigorous debate on very complex and deep-rooted issues. Connecticut deserves no less. The merits of Gov. Rell’s plan, including its financing mechanisms, as well as those of various other plans should be closely scrutinized in the opening 2007 legislative session.  

 The prospect of forging universal health care – quality, affordable care for all regardless of age, income and employment status – represents a major step forward for residents, the economy and business, especially small businesses.  Everyone, the insured and the uninsured, has a major stake in this issue. 

 In 2005, Connecticut spent almost $15 billion on health care costs. Families, employers and small businesses bear the brunt of these costs. Soaring health costs force many employers to defer expansion, impose hiring and pay freezes or, worse, close shop.  Moreover, employers pass on health care costs to employees in the form of higher contributions to health care plans and higher deductibles. Connecticut's health care costs continue to rapidly outpace wages.  The current system cannot be sustained by residents or the state's economy.

The foundation welcomes health proposals such as the governor’s as important first steps toward opening the serious and thoughtful debate that needs to occur this legislative session.  However, we believe that any health plan that purports to be universal should be evaluated against the principles outlined by the Institute of Medicine.  They include:   

Health care coverage should be continuous, portable from job to job, and between employed and unemployed status.

 Health care coverage should be affordable, especially to low-income individuals and families.

The health insurance strategy should be affordable and sustainable for society.
Health insurance should enhance health and well-being by promoting access to high-quality care that is effective, efficient, safe, timely, patient-centered and equitable.
